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Key Documents from DfE: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/mass-testing-for-secondary-pupils-as-all-schools-and-colleges-

fullyreopenfrom8-march  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/964351

/Schools_coronavirus_operational_guidance.pdf  

Summary Points: 

Secondary schools should offer pupils testing at an on-site ATS from 8 March. Testing and return of pupils 

can be phased during the first week to manage the number of pupils passing through the test site at any one 

time. You should offer 3 tests, 3 to 5 days apart. 

Testing is voluntary. If consent is provided, pupils will be asked to self-swab at the on-site ATS and after 30 

minutes they should be informed of their results.  

Individuals with a positive LFD test result will need to self-isolate in line with the guidance for households 

with possible coronavirus infection. Those with a negative LFD test result can continue to attend school 

unless they have individually been advised otherwise by NHS Test and Trace or Public Health professionals 

(for example as a close contact). They should continue to apply the measures in the system of controls to 

themselves and the wider school setting. 

After the initial 3 tests, both pupils and staff in secondary schools will be supplied with LFD test kits to self-

swab and test themselves twice a week at home. Staff and pupils must report their result to NHS Test and 

Trace as soon as the test is completed either online or by telephone as per the instructions in the home test 

kit. 

Staff and pupils should also share their result, whether void, positive or negative, with their school to help 

with contact tracing.  

Adolescents aged 12 to 17 should self-test and report with adult supervision. The adult may conduct the test 

if necessary. Children aged 11 attending a secondary school should be tested by an adult. 

Staff or pupils with a positive LFD test result will need to self-isolate in line with the stay-at-home guidance. 

They will also need to arrange a lab-based polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test to confirm the result if the 

test was done at home. Those with a negative LFD test result can continue to attend school and use 

protective measures. 
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